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CENTRAL YUKOOTOK HERITAGE CLUB

Newsletter #29 April, 2016

Council Presidents

President: Gary Fisher Kelowna- Angelee Skywork ~ 250-868-2656
101-3606 25™ Ave Penticton-Gil Summerell 250-495-3350
Vernon, B.C. VIT IP3 Prince George-Corinne Printz  250-964-7479
gwiish@shaw.ca Vernon- Bill Blair 250-545-7075

250-545-6375

Heritage Club web site: heritageclub.ca/people helping people

1* Vice President- Bill Blair Newsletter-Please note new phone number
2" Vice President-Gil Summerell Pamela Pfannmueller *250-446-2331
Secretary-Wanda Fisher pubbajean@ gmail.com

Treasurer-Ed Ewanchuk

President’s Message:

Spring Greetings (o you!

Things have got off to a roaring start this year, with membership dues filling the mailbox almost on a daily
basis. We have filled many hat orders so far and anticipate more sales as members return from their winters
in the south. Hats are available at almost every luncheon, and they will be making their way around the
country this summer. We want everyone to be sporting one of our Heritage Club hats!

We are looking forward to a busy summer with the annual Presidents’ Meetings in Windsor, Ontario; the
Yukon trip, a BBQ/picnic, and of course, the big event, the bi annual banquet and general meeting

T wish you a wonderful summer, enjoying your personal favourite activities, but always remember (o leave
some space on your calendar to come out and enjoy getting together with other Heritage Club members. All
of our activities are listed on the Heritage Club web site, so be sure to check out heritageclub.ca/people
helping people on a regular basis.

Gary Fisher,
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COUNCIL NEWS:
Vernon Council:

A luncheon meeting was held on February 18 with 20 members in attendance. 50/50 draws were won by Ron Rogers
and Ann Jubenvill. The door prize was won by Merv Mathers. Also a luncheon meeting was held at Ricky's Grill on April
13 with 16 members in attendance. We were joined by Henry Ewanick and Lil from Summerland and Bev Perepolkin and
Margaret Simonen both from Winfield. The 50/50 draw was won by Bev Perepolkin.

Submitted by Wanda Fisher
South Okanagan Council:

We had 22 people at our last meeting on March 8th at the Bear’s Den in Penticton. We had four guests; Gary,Wanda, Bill
and Ed - all from Vernon. Wanda had no further info re trip to Whitehorse.Final date and time for proposed barbeque at
Pam's home  will be made at our next meeting on June 22nd which will be held at Zia's or Santorini’s in Summerland.
Our 50/50 winners were Gary Warner and Gary Fisher. Each won $12.00. Gary passed out the Heritage Club hats to
those who had ordered the. They look terrific!

Submitted by Gil Summerell President South Okanangan Chapter

i

Kamloops Chapter:

Aluncheon meeting was held on March 23 at Ce Ce’s Kitchen Restaurant with 17 members in attendance. 50/50 draws
were won by Alberta Blades and Kay Ladoucer. The door prize was won by Regina Gardner. The $20 council portion of
the 50/50 draw was used to purchase a Heritage Club hat which was raffled off and the winner was Sandy Blair.

Submitted by Wanda Fisher




image3.jpeg
Pg3
Prince George Chapter:

Prince George held its spring luncheon at Boston Pizza on April 16/16. Although the attendance wasn't as good as we
had expected there were several new faces and one new membership application received. We distributed a
questionnaire and concluded that we were on the right track for planning of meetings and activities. As a fundraiser we
held a raffle, with the main prize being the afghan crocheted from all the reclaimed wool from our previous activity of
yarn bombing the trees at the post office, for the PG Centennial celebration. There are plans in the near future to
donate aluminum tabs to the Elks, walk in the 24 hour Cure for Cancer, and perhaps a summer BBQ. We all enjoyed a
good lunch and great visit

Just for fun, we asked each one present, for the total number of years worked for Canada Post. Total number for those
who were present, 18 of us, the total was 436.5 years!

Well, we did it. We found a home for our aluminum can tabs. The ELKS - Paul Nolan told us the money raised goes to
fund children's camps on Denman Island, Salmon Arm and Aldergrove. The local Elksnest camp in Prince George is
closed. He thanked Heritage Club members Corinne Printz and Gwen Murphy for supporting the Elks.

Kelowna Council:

A small group turned out on May 11" in West Kelowna for a luncheon at Kelly O'Bryan's. Letter Carrier Bill Kolodychuk
was given a presentation for his 40 years as a Letter Carrier. Congratulations Bill.

CHAPTER NEWS:

A Banquet Package is included with this newsletter. Because of the size of our Chapter, this event only takes place once
every two years, therefore we are hoping for a great turnout to this fun event. We have a block of rooms set aside and
the room rate is an affordable $95.00 per night with a free breakfast. We encourage you to book your room quickly and
ask for the Heritage Club block. Bob Otway and Gil Summerell have worked hard to put together a fun weekend, so let's
come out and support their efforts. Keep in mind, that this is YOUR banquet. The Meet & Greet and $20.00 per person
towards the banquet dinner and the entertainment are subsidized by the Chapter. This money is generated from your
dues and Canada Post contributions, therefore, as a paid member, you are entitled to these perks. SO COME ONE,
COME ALL and enjoy the fellowship and camaraderie associated with this event.

President Gary Fisher and his wife/secretary will attend the annual Presidents’ Meetings in Windosr, Ontario at the end
of May. If you have any concerns or issues regarding the Heritage Club, contact Gary and he will take them to the
meetings.
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Gary and Wanda are all set for a short trip to the Yukon to Whitehorse and Dawson City. They are looking forward to
spending five days visiting the two cities and hopefully getting together with our Heritage Club members up there.

Don't forget to mark your calendar for this year’s Camp Out on September 7 — 10 at Skimmikin Lake. This event gets
more popular every year and the organizers Willard and Diane Turner will have games to play along with the campfires,
fishing and the local wineries to enjoy. For information contact Willard at widturner@yahoo.ca or 250-766-5494

Donations: $60.40 was collected in the Literacy Junction Centre’s little pink piggie at the Vernon and South Okanagan
luncheon meetings. This went towards Toonies for Literacy fundraiser. We recently donated 10 Ibs. of pull tabs and
aluminum foil and 300 Campbell Soup labels to Judy Keckalo of the Royal Purple for their two charities.

The Heritage Club Hat fundraiser is going well. The hats will be going on tour this year, to the Annual Presidents’
Meetings in Windsor, Ontario in May/June; to Whitehorse and Dawson City in July; and to the bi annual Banquet in
Penticton in September, as well as the local luncheons.

Congratulations to 100 Mile and Lone Butte Post Office on the 100" anniversaries.

Also congratulations to the City of Penticton for hosting the 2016 BC Winter Games from February 25-28 this year. A
total of 533 medals were awarded. The event was assisted by 1,800 volunteers and 1,700 athletes, coaches and officials
articipated. T

Kay Ladoucer & Alberta Blades

Diane Grantham, Robin Clarke & Kay Ladoucer

100 Mile House Celebrates 100 years-

L-R Kay Ladoucer, Mitch Campsall (Mayor) Red Perry, Maureen Elgert, Alberta Blades, Donna Barnett (former Mayor) &
Linda Krupp
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Lone Butte Post Office 100 years of service
Originally called the Fawn Post Office the name changed in 1961

By Al Jones

History buffs may be scratching
their heads trying to figure out how
Canada Post beat the Pacific Great
Eastern (PGE) Railway to Lone
Butte.

Canada Post celebrated 100 years
of service on Feb. 10, although the
actual anniversary date was Feb. 1

“The original Fawn Post Office was
in two different locations at Fawn
Creck before moving west to Lone
Butte in 1922, arriving just ater the
railroad. The name of the Post Office:
didn't change from Fawn to Lone
Butte until Oct. 11, 1961 - apparently
due to a conflct with another town
named Lone Butte in Alberta.

“The name change occurred when
Alice Singleton was the postmaster
in Lone Butte.

With this small historical tech-
nicality explained, Canada Post
Superintendent Rob Klarich, local
area manager Karen Plessis joined
the current postmaster Audrey
Nelson and part-time employee
Lona Scott 1o celebrate the 100-year
milestone anniversary.

Members of the Lone Butte
Historical Association, the 100 Mile
House & District Stamp Club and
other members of the community
joined Audrey for the cake cut-
ting and the unveiling of a special
CANCEL stamp which features the

historic Water Tower and the Lone
Butte Rock.

“The postoffice was nicely decorat-
ed with balloons and historic photos
of Lone Butte.

The large, excellently decorated
chocolate cake was served with cof-
fee to all who attended the open
house, and commemorative pins,
note pads and pens were handed
out

Audrey, who has been the cur-
rent Lone Butte postmaster since
1999, designed and gave away 100th
Anniversary Post Cards to those
who attended the celebration.

The well designed and nicely
decorated post cards are lso histori-

call informative as they include a
complte lst of names of Lone Butte
‘postmasters and dates of service for
the last hundred years.

‘The CANCEL stamp is available
o folks who bring or send their mail
o the post office.

On Match 11, the post office in
100 Mile House will also be celebrat-
ing 100 years of service.

It is interesting fo note that 70
Mile House celebrated its 100-year
anniversary in 2008 and that the
Lac La Hache Post Office was estab-
lished back in 1872, as it was on the
Gold Rush Trail to Barkervile.

Al Jones is the Lone Butte corre-
spondent

Editors note: this was one of the four Post Offices where | was Postmaster

(July 1, 1994 —February 1, 1999)

1916 to 2016

Thank you 100 Mile Free Press for these articles. Submitted by Pat Moore Postmaster 70 Mile House BC as well as the
commemorative post card. (Pat was previouslv the Part-time emolovee at Lone Butte)

All are invited to our farm for a BBQ fun day at our new home at Rock Creek. Wednesday July 13" at 11:00 at 3520
Kettle Valley East Rd Rock Creek, BC. Please bring a salad, whatever you want to throw on the barby and complete and
email or mail to me the completed questionnaire (below -one for each person attending) prior to July 1* for a game. No
dogs or kids please. Mailing is RR2 $80 C13 Rock Creek BC VOH 10 phone 250-446-2331-Pam Pfannmueller(Please print)

Name

Three facts about you, two of which are little known and one that is bizarre!!

1)

2)

3)
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Post Office celebrates 100 years

Residents show up to enjoy post office’s century of serving

Heatho Nelson
e ey

The 100 Mile Post Offce
ceebrated it 100t your
anoiverssey on March’ 11,
wilh cake, balloons, s0d.
i for the members ofthe
public wh showed up for
the event.

“The day sarted st 1 am.
With s cabe cuting cere
mony by Canada Pot lead
hand  Robin

Clarke.

Fiewis
and.area superin
Tendent Rob Karch

“The design an the cake
Is the same s the deign
o the vy crated cance-
Iaton stamp? Klarich says
adding the soge conch re.
escats. the hisory of the
ara, with the transport of
e, rodsc snd

“The new cancellation
stamp was collctively
designed by Robin and his

st and. then sent o the
designers”

Folks ejoyed cak,cofee
and fee promotonal e,
Such s pin nd pens. There
wer also post cads forsale
by donation_commemo-
ating the even, with the
proceedsgoing o chidrers
chartes.

Lotr that day, dgaiar
e arivd to ceebrae with
e sl

On behalf o the

omCaboo-

Chilcorin

MIA  Donna

Barnet and.from
Kamloops- Thompson
Cariboo  MP - Cathy.
Meleods 100 Mile House
sssisant Lynda Krupp.

In tum, ke gave the
digniaries g adorned
withthe Canada Post logo-

8 wae gret day, Clake
says, adding the local pose
office had many compl

"I think it worked out
very wll”

On Fe 1, 1916, the post
officen 100 ik House was
established and 1G. Lopd
e s st postmster. For
the ext 100 years, the post.
mastes and thele asmstants
were, and contine 10 be
par o he hub o the South
Carboo.

‘According to Post Office
reconds, there wee 3 nun.
ber of postmasers in the
caly days: G Lloyd, Febs.
1. 1916 Aug. 28, 1915 1
Hton.an. 16,1919 March
26, 1915, WAL Buse, June
11919 Sepc 2. 1921, Ta.
Wheder,Oc. 19, 1921 Apil.
26,1922 WAL Hill Sept. 10,
1922 June 4, 1925, K. B,
Aug. 8, 1923-0ct 23, 1928,
GE_ Waght Nelson
4, 1929-Dec. 14, 1930, G.G.
Loy, March

iy 1
Lond WMA. Cecil, Aug 1,
1952 Jan 17, 1956; 10 M.

MSK. Murcay, March 20,
1956-Now 24,1550

The records are very
sketchy ater Mes. Murtayh

100 Mile free Press Submitted by Wanda Fisher

Over the yeus the post  has ben locaed i theheart
offce resided i different of 100 Mk House st 125
buldings, but since 1983, it Brch Ave.

‘ in 100 Mile House.

Celebrating 100

Origin Notes and History:

Source: BC place name cards, or correspondence
to/from BC's Chief Geographer or BC
Geographical Names Office

Kettle River Post Office opened here 1 April
1892, E.Spraggett postmaster; name changed to
Carson Post Office 1 March 1896; closed 31 July
1915.

Source: BC place name cards, or correspondence
| to/from BC's Chief Geographer or BC
Geographical Names Office

Named in 1896 after Isabella Carson McLaren,
mother of Kettle River farmer John McLaren.
Source: Provincial Archives of BC "Place Names
File" compiled 1945-1950 by A.G. Harvey from

varions sonrces with subseanent additions

Bereavements:

Our sincere condolences go out to the families of Louise Miller and Bill Cullen both of Kamloops. We were very sorry to
hear that Bill had passed away in June of 2015 and we only found out now.

Quote:

Not only does a smile cost less than electricity, it also brightens your day!




